

DEPARTMENT OF BUILDINGSCITY OF CHICAGO

May 20, 2022

Steven I. Berlin
Executive Director
Chicago Board of Ethics
740 North Sedgwick Street, 5th Floor
Chicago, IL 60654
Via email steve.berlin@cityofchicago.org

Dear Executive Director Berlin,

Pursuant to Section 2-156-142(d)(8), the Department of Buildings (DOB) wishes to report the following gifts received by DOB. I was invited to speak at the May 18, 2022 dinner and meeting of the Plumbing Contractors Association of Greater Chicago (PCA) which was held at the Erie Café in Chicago. Along with me were First Deputy Commissioner Marlene Hopkins, Managing Deputy Commissioner Grant Ullrich, and Director of Public Affairs Michael Puccinelli to answer any questions by PCA members.

We were each provided with dinner and non-alcoholic refreshments. The PCA also presented us with two copies of the self-published book *History of the Plumbing Contractors Association of Chicago and Cook County 1888-2007*. The books will be added to the City inventory and displayed in DOB's City Hall public space.

Sincerely,

Matthew W. Beaudet Commissioner

cc: Marlene Hopkins, Grant Ullich, and Michael

Puccinelli

